

Community Development Department

Planning Division Building Safety Division Environmental Soils Division

P.O. Box 6005 117 NW Lafayette Avenue Bend, Oregon 97708-6005 (541)388-6575 FAX (541)385-1764 http://www.co.deschutes.or.us/cdd/

June 14th, 2017

Leturnal & Vemailed 6/24/17

VFW #4108

1836 SW Veterans Way 10 BOX 1095

Redmond, OR 97756

RE:

Address change to your property

Dear VFW #4108:

The Deschutes County Community Development Department (CDD) has become aware of an address correction that needs to be made for your property which is identified on County Assessor's map 15-13-16DD, tax lot 00102. Currently, the assigned address is 1836 SW Veterans Way. However, Redmond Fire and Rescue has identified this area of SW Veterans Way to be an area of concern when responding to emergencies and is requesting that the address be corrected to conform to the City of Redmond address grid per the ordinance noted below. The proposed address for your property is: 491 SW Veterans Way.

The 911 program for rapid central dispatch of emergency aid, fire, police, ambulance, etc., makes it imperative that this be corrected so that Emergency Services can find you as quickly as possible. Therefore, it is necessary to correct this address as shown above. We will assist you by notifying the county Assessor's Office, 9-1-1, and your local fire department. The Post Office will also assist you with your address correction as necessary and continue to deliver your mail with either address on it for up to twelve months from the effective date.

The Code of the City of Redmond establishes the Address and Road Names authority. Section 3.700 establishes the address numbering authority and requires that every residence have an address that conforms to the grid system established for the City of Redmond. Per section 3.715, notice is being sent to you as the property owner via this letter, 30 days prior to the change becoming effective. You have the opportunity to submit comments on the proposed address change, which must be into this office no later than 5 p.m. on July 14th, 2017.

Please feel free to contact me at (541) 388-6573, or Tracy. Griffin@deschutes.org, or Battalion Chief Jeff Puller at 541-504-5000, or Jeff.Puller@redmondfireandrescue.org, or Fire Chief Tim Moor at 541-504-5000, or Tim.Moor@redmondfireandrescue.org if you have any questions or concerns about this matter.

Sincerely,

DESCHUTES COUNTY COORDINATED SERVICES DIVISION

Tracy Griffin, Permit Technician

Cc Redmond Fire and Rescue